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Reporter Name: Gregory D. Gould 

Chapter Number: 36 Chapter Name: Heart of America 

Location and Address of Regular Meetings: Lenexa Community Center, Room AB, 13420 Oak, 

Lenexa, KS  66215-3652 

Regular Meeting Schedule: Second Sundays of even-numbered months. 

Person Responsible for Providing the Chapter’s Membership Information 

Name: Gregory D. Gould Street: 1210 W. 69th Terrace City, State: Kansas City, MO 

ZIP: 64113-2055 Telephone: 816-523-0554 Email: ggouldkc@gmail.com 

Website: http://community.nawcc.org/chapter36/home 

New Officers: Click here to enter text. 

New Members: We welcomed Pat Campbell, Harry Shultz, and Jim 

Williams to the Heart of America family. 

Meeting -    October 12, 2014 The meeting was attended by 35 members and 7 guests. 

Greg Gould reported on the NAWCC’s Old Timer’s Award.  

A listing of members of the Old-Timers Chapter was 

distributed to the members.  We are proud that Heart of 

America has two members who are Old-Timers:  Don Mills 

and Florent Wagner.  The 50/50 drawing, whose proceeds 

are used for chapter education, was won by Harry Firth who 

donated his winnings to the chapter. 

Program: Jim Byrne presented the October program, Trends in Pocket 

Watch and Wrist Watch Collecting. 

Show and Tell: Digger Odell presented more clock movement holders that 

he designed and built. 

Don Allen showed a beautiful Kroeber “Mariposa” case for 

which he is seeking a missing part. 

Bill Maune brought in a 30-hour Ogee that was unusual in 

that it had an alarm, and an adamantine Seth Thomas with a 

“Ding Dong” strike (on two nesting bells). 

Bob Hensley brought a large binder filled with stunning 

vintage horological postcards featuring clocks. 

Florent Wagner demonstrated a “sparking” lamp which was 

used to time the outings of courting individuals and a 

woodworks time and strike wall clock with a collapsible 

wood pendulum rod. 

Chapter Contest: Bill Maune discussed the chapter’s annual clock restoration 

contest to be held at the February 2015 member meeting.  

The contest provides opportunities for members to 
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appreciate and learn techniques from other members. 

Tip for Growing Your Chapter: Click here to enter text. 

In the News: Click here to enter text. 

Public Project: Click here to enter text. 

Crafts Competition, Clock Restoration: Click here to enter text. 

Regional Report: Harold Englehaupt, Regional Chairman, reported on 

ongoing activities for our next regional including the 

distribution of brochures and “Save the Date” postcards at 

horological auctions and other regionals.  Response so far 

has been positive with potentially new attendees for our 

regional.  Promotional materials for our 2015 regional were 

on display at the meeting. 

Upcoming Classes: Click here to enter text. 

Upcoming Events: Click here to enter text. 

Thank You: Click here to enter text. 

In Memory of: Click here to enter text. 

Photo No. 1: 

 

Jim Byrne presenting his program on 

watches. 

Photo No. 2: 

 

Heart of America members Lisa 

Shepard and Harry Firth modeling T-

shirts to be provided to all 2015 

Regional volunteers.  

Photo No. 3: 

  

Bill Maune discussing the chapter’s 

upcoming annual clock restoration 

contest. 

 

 


